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November 3, 2021 
Chapter 977 meeting minutes 
Called to order: 7:15pm 
 
President Don Downs called the meeting to order and led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. There were  42 members and 
guests present for the meeting. 
 
 
Membership, Mel Towner - Welcome to our guests and prospective members tonight, Steve and his son Tyler, who 
learned about our chapter at the last Young Eagles Rally. Tyler is 11 years old and is very interested in becoming a pilot when 
he grows up. 
 
 
Treasurer: Mark Sires— Insurance and tax bills just came in. All other financials are in order 
 
Young Eagles: April Sedlak and Nancy Marquis 
The last Young Eagles Rally was Saturday, October 16th and was a great success!  We flew 51 kids despite the weather hold 
in the middle. Thank you to all our volunteers that made it a great event!  A unique addition this time was having the Lake 
City Scouts here camping the night before as part of their Aviation Merit Badge program. Along with approval from our Run-
way Association, Gary and Nancy Marquis allowed them to set up tents on their property. The boys and the leaders really 
enjoyed being a part of it all. 
 
Thank you to Mary Beth and Shirley (who couldn’t be here for the meeting) for the setting up the refreshments tonight! Our 
extra treat makers were Julie Sires and Sue Wiencek. Contact Shirley if you’d like to bring your favorite goodie or treat to 
share at the next meeting. 
 
Thank you to Mike Corbett for loaning the lift to upgrade our bright new lights in the hangar. And thank you to DJ Torres, 
Bill Shippee, Gerry Kutner, Mel Towner, Les Bowser, Steve Smith, and Mike Corbett for your help getting them in-
stalled. 
 
The water problems here will be resolved by the next meeting: 
Would like to move the pretty blue tank outside and will add a new electric 
instant hot water tank by the utility sink 
Anyone with any ideas on what could work best for our chapter building, 
please send Don an email 
 
A future program idea: 
A field trip meeting (in lieu of of regular monthly member meeting) to 
Lake City Airport with the Forestry Dept. The program with Jim Stuhr, will 
give a tour of their aircraft and the equipment they use every day. The 
members present prefer to have this in January after all the holiday activi-
ties. 
 
Tonight’s Program: 
Steward McQuillin, Retired RAF & USAF pilot 
He and his team have started a non-profit for paraplegics & veterans that 
provide community, housing, training and support. He also helped create a 
leg-assist for those who want to fly helicopters. Stop by and see Stew and 
his helicopter at the St. Dennis’ hangar. He’s working on his 2nd helicopter 
now. 
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EAA CHAPTER 977 LEADERS 
 
 PRESIDENT  Don Downs  904-483-0367  flyguydon@comcast.net   
 VICE PRESIDENT  Chris Sedlak  386-984-0081   chris@littlefishbigocean.com 
 SECRETARY  April Sedlak  386-984-8204   april@littlefishbigocean.com 
 TREASURER  Mark Sires   386-406-2009   sires.mark@gmail.com 
 DIRECTORS  Bill Shippee  508-423-2905  p4lane7@aol.com 
    Les Bowser  561-801-1756  lesbowser@hotmail.com 
    Brad Zoeller   239-940-2652   brad@bztec.com 
    
    
 MEMBERSHIP  Mel Towner  505-301-2793  eaachapter977@gmail.com 
 NEWSLETTER/FLY-OUT Mark Wiencek  386-466-1871  mscca@comcast.net 
 WEBMASTER  Mike Corbett  386-269-0904  n9mc@hotmail.com  
 YOUNG EAGLES  Becky Zoeller  239-940-2652   becky@bztec.com 
 
 TECHNICAL COUNSELORS Earl Levers  386-758-5515  bd4pilot@comcast.net 
    Bob  Jaeger  386-365-7033  t18er@comcast.net    

 

MONTHLY MEETING 
 
EAA Chapter 977 holds a monthly meeting in which all aviation enthusiasts are welcome.  The meeting is held on the first Wednesday of 
every month.   Doors open at 7PM, meeting starts promptly at 7:15PM.   
 
Meeting location is at the permanent home of EAA Chapter 977 which is located on Cannon Creek Airpark (15FL).  Our street address is 
288 SW Challenger Lane, Lake City, FL,  32025 

Mark Wiencek is stepping down as our newsletter creator & distributor after 15 YEARS!!  
If you are interested in doing this job for a little bit, give Mark a call or email. 
 
Upcoming FLY-INS and events: 
Loves Landing (Wings Over Lake Weir) 
This Saturday, November 6th, Rain Day is the 7th 
The fly-in is on the north end 
 
DeLand Sport Aviation Showcase is back this year 
November 11-13 at DeLand Municipal Airport 
 
Movie Night will be Wednesday the 17th. The movie will be announced soon. 
 
Friday December 3rd will be our Christmas Cart Parade and Soup Dinner 
Details will be sent out soon. Gather your decorations for your carts and start planning! 
 
Vicky Shanks: 
Dec 11th is our annual Cannon Creek & Friends Christmas Party. 
Tickets are available now!   Location: American Legion in Lake City  Catered buffet dinner and dessert 
Drinks available for purchase (at the members discount price!)   Music and entertainment by our own Shirley McManus 
Our famous gift baskets will be there too! Raffle tickets available the night of event  $30 per person.  Tickets are available 
through Vicky & Larry Shanks, Laura Shippee, Ann Bormolini.  Please make checks payable to Larry Shanks 
 
 
Christmas Day: If you are in town and don’t have any plans for Christmas Day, join us for the Christmas Day Pot-
luck. Last year we had 57 people attend!  We still need an organizer to head it up, which involves just keeping track of the 
dishes being brought in  If you are interested in helping to put this great new little event together, give Vicky a call. 
 
Our 50/50 drawing tonight was collected by Karen Smith - happy to have her, and her cute hats, back! 
Congratulations to our winner, DJ Torres, who donated his $36 back to the chapter. Thank you! 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm 
Have a safe and happy Thanksgiving everyone! 
 
 
Submitted by April Sedlak, Secretary 
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Short Final... 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Project Update:  Highlander        I thought I’d check in on my very own project.   The airframe is coming along.   Engine 
has been ordered (Rotax 912ULS), avionics suite is in hand, and  work has begun on getting auto pilot servos installed.   Next 
big hurdle will be covering.    So far, I am leaning towards the one step “Oratex” product.   I am at the point where builders 
say:  “90% done, and 90% to go!”         Mark 
 
 
 
 
Project Update:   Pearson Auto-Gyro       Well, not so much a physical 
project update, but I had a change to check up on Bill Jennings on his efforts 
to become a new Gyro Pilot.  Bill did not have any other flying experience, 
so he is drinking from a fire hose learning the ropes and flying his gyro.   Bill 
hopes to be soling the craft by the time you may be reading this.      Mark 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Young Eagles Event       The Chapter hosed another YE event on October 
16, and flew over 50 kids.   The event saw some low scud in the early 
hours, but cleared nicely by late morning.  The event ran like clockwork, 
and I believe all the kids had a wonderful time, if the picture I took of EJ 
on one of my flights is any indication!       Mark 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fly Out Report, Ocala     
Yes.. Ocala.  Back on the Fly 
Out schedule after close to two 
years.   On Tuesday 1026, Sue 
and I met Mark II at the new 
“Elevation 89” Restaurant in 
the new terminal building.   It 
just opened a few days before.   
Initial impressions are very 
favorable.   The Belgium  Waf-
fles that Mark and Sue had 
were excellent, as was the clas-
sic two egg dish I  had.  Full 
menu and times will be sent 
out in a separate email.   We 
will sure be back!        Mark 

(Continued on page 4) 
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(Continued on page 7) 

What follows is a story submitted by Earl Levers (with his permission) regarding an “interesting” flight he 
took, as authored by his friend Larry Webberking.        Mark 
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EAA CHAPTER 977 
288 SW CHALLENGER LANE 
LAKE CITY, FL 32025 

TO: 

 
 
 
 
 
 

I got to thinking.. what was the very first Chapter member I captured with an air-to-
air picture?    Well it was none other than Gerry Kutner in his RV6A on July 23rd 
2006. 


